THE BELIVEAU FAMILY

June 17, 2025

Dear Friends,
In this letter | would like to invite you to praise the Lord with us and then ask you to pray for us.

The Lord has been doing some wonderful things since we sent our last letter. His work began on Easter weekend when
we had 90-95 people in church, including Anna’s boss and her daughter along with one of Anna’s coworkers. Their
attendance at church has allowed Anna to engage in some follow up conversations since Easter weekend. Also, since
that weekend we are thankful for a consistent flow of visitors at many of our church services, including a couple who
have been consistently attending since then. And just a few days ago a woman who has been attending church for
awhile trusted Christ to be her Saviour. While this is cause for praise, it's also cause for prayer as we seek to minister to
them.

Our missions conference was in May. The theme for the conference was, Teach All Nations (Matthew 28:16-20). The
meetings were well attended, the preaching was powerful, the spirt unified, and we praise the Lord for an increase in
our faith promise commitment.

During the conference, we began distributing literature throughout the community to promote our upcoming
community barbecue in August.

Community barbecue is one of our prayer requests. Would you pray with us that God will do something wonderful
through this summer outreach? For the next couple of months we will be busy planning, promoting, and on Saturday
August 9th, hosting this event. It's a big undertaking and we need the Lord before, during, and after the event.

In addition to our community barbecue, there are several other ministry needs and opportunities we are considering
implementing and our children’s Sunday school needs to be revamped. All of this excites us and overwhelms us
because at times the needs seem to out match the labourers. And that is our next prayer request - for more labourers.

In the meantime, we will continue to press on. And we will do so encouraged and humbled by all God is doing. But we
will also continue on grateful for your partnership in our ministry. Lord willing our next prayer letter will be a recap
video of our community barbecue. We pray you will press on for Christ with encouragement and hope.

With Grateful Hearts,
Shawn & Leslie Beliveau

Phil. 1:3
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